Minutes of the Antrim Board of Selectmen's Meeting May 4, 1992

Present: Philip Dwight, Michael Oldershaw, David Boule,
Selectmen; and Dorothy Penney and Martha Pinello

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

The Selectmen appointed Road Agent, Bob Varnum to oversee
construction of existing and new road construction at Touchwood
Square. Mike Oldershaw, Selectmen's representative to the
Planning Board will report back to the Selectmen if anymore
questions arise.

Phil Dwight informed the Board that there has been a formal
complaint lodged with the State on the Transfer site. Martha
Pinello informed the Board that the State will make a site visit
and then the State will tell the Town what it will have to do to
remedy the situation,.

Phil Dwight discussed how the Town will proceed with the Station.

He suggested hiring an expert to guide the Board and to use local
help to perform the work.

Phil Dwight moved to hire Peter Michaud. Mike Oldershaw second
subject to a reference check. So moved unanimously.

The Selectmen appointed Dave Boule head of the Transfer program
and will contact the appropriate pecple. 1Initially it was agreed
that the following would be asked to be on a committee: Dottie
Penney, Joe Smith, Chris Fletcher, and Corey Morrill.

Mike Oldershaw made the motion that the Town Barn be Properly
locked when the Highway Department is off duty. David Boule
second. So moved unanimously.

There will be a meeting with Bennington on May 14th to discuss
the closure plans for the current landfill.

A report from Art Stenberg, Building Inspector, that there are no
trailers on the Hickey property.

Phil Dwight signed an Application for Zina's Restaurant allowing
entertainment in accordance with the State liquor laws.

The Selectmen approved a change to the Personnel Policy which
will allow elected officials to use the health care plan provided
there is no c¢ost to the Town.

Bt 8:35 P.M. the Board met with Patricia Beers and Pat Webber of
the Parks and Recreation Department. They submitted some
Applications for Lifeguard and asked about the use and care of
the ball field. Pat Beers asked about the gym and who is
responsible for repair and maintenance. The matter will be
pursued.



The Selectmen agreed to advertise to accept bids on the old

police cruiser. Bids must be received by May 18, 1992 at 10:00
A.M.

Mike Oldershaw moved to accept the minutes of April 27, 1992.
Phil Dwight second. So voted.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 P.M.



